Unocal Oil & Gas

Unocal Corporation

P.O. Drawer 1749
Andrews, Texas 79714
Telephone (915) 523-7304

UNOCALD

September 16, 1991

Jerry Sexton

0il Conservation Division
Hobbs District Office

P. 0. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88241-6161

RE: Federal G (SWD) #1-G
Sec 31, T9S R36E

Dear Jerry:

In regards to your request of September 4, 1991 the following
work was performed on this well to determine where the oil
production is coming from and the condition of the well bore,
tubing and casing strings.

1. A wire line feeler run was made on May 30, 1991 to check
the tubing ID prior to running a temperature and velocity
survey. The tubing was found to be scaled up inside.

2. The casing was tested on June 19, 1991 to 500 PSI O. K.

3. The tubing was pulled on June 20, 1991 and 1433' of
tubing was replaced. The packer and casing was retested
on May 21, 1991 to 500 PSI and tested 0. K..

4. A differential temperature and fluid velocity survey was
performed on June 24, 1991 which showed that the o0il was
entering the wellbore perforations at 12,017' to 12,036°'.

If you have any questions or require additional information
please call Donald Tyler at 915-523-7304 or write care of
Union Oil Company of California, P. O. Box 1749, Andrews, TX
79714.
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J. N. Parker

, N , District Production Manager
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